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TO: Honorable Mayor & Members of the North Port Commission

FROM: Peter D. Lear, CPA, CGMA, City Manager

TITLE: Resolution No. 2018-R-08 Transportation On System Post Project Maintenance Agreement Between Florida

Department of Transportation and City of North Port, and Letter of Consent.

Recommended Action

Approve Resolution No. 2018-R-08 Transportation On System Post Project Maintenance Agreement Between Florida
Department of Transportation and City of North Port, and Authorize City Manager to sign the Letter of Consent for the
Florida Department of Transportation to use portions of City Property for the Multi-Use Trails.

Background Information

The City of North Port applied for a Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) Grant through the Sarasota Metropolitan
Planning Organization for multi-use pathways on both sides of US41, between Tuscola Boulevard and Ortiz Boulevard.
The project was awarded funding by the FHWA. Design is near completion. Before the Florida Department of
Transportation (FDOT) advertises the project for construction, an agreement obligating the City of North Port to maintain
said multi-use trails is required.

The new multi-use trail will align with the pedestrian walkway lights recently installed along the south side of US41
between North Port Boulevard and Bolander Terrace and between Pan American Boulevard and Biscayne Drive. The
proposed multi-use trails will connect to the recently constructed pedestrian bridges over the Myakkahatchee Creek. The
proposed multi-use trails will not conflict with the planned US41 Linear Parking Project on the south side of US41
between Almonte Terrace and Landover Terrace and between North Port Boulevard and Bolander Terrace. Crosswalk
striping, pedestrian signals, and ADA detectable warning mats are included in the scope of the project. No additional
pedestrian walkway lighting, benches, trash receptacles, landscaping, etc. are included in the project.
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File #: 18-103, Version: 1

Staff has reviewed the Transportation On System Post Project Maintenance Agreement between FDOT and the City of
North Port and recommends City Commission approval. The City Attorney has reviewed the agreement and Resolution
No. 2018-R-08 to form and content.

A portion of this trail project is on City property. As such, staff recommends that the City Commission authorize the City
Manager to sign the Letter of Consent for use of City property to FDOT.

Strategic Plan

Maintained/Upgraded/Expanded City Infrastructure

Financial Impact

Maintenance will be budgeted in future fiscal years.

Procurement

Not Applicable

Attachments:
1. Resolution #2018-R-08
2. Legal Opinion
3. Letter of Consent
4. PowerPoint Presentation

Prepared by: Benjamin Newman, P.E., Projects Engineer

Department Director: Juliana B. Bellia
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